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November 14, 2023 

James Lantelme 
Long Range Planning Committee 
2100 Clarendon Blvd, Suite 700 
Arlington, VA 22201 
 
Dear Chair Lantelme,   

On behalf of the Arlington Chamber of Commerce, I wish to express our strong support for the 
proposed development of the Melwood property at 750 South 23rd Street.  

Melwood’s request to change the GLUP designation of their property from “Public” to “Low-
Medium Residential” is part of their proposal to transform their existing workforce development 
center into a mixed-use space. The new facility will house Melwood’s workforce development 
services and programs on the ground floor, while the upper floors would include more than 100 
affordable housing units. More than one-third of these affordable units would be set aside for 
people with disabilities.  

Arlington and Northern Virginia at large are facing a shortage of affordable housing for our 
residents. Finding an affordable place to live independently in the Northern Virginia region is 
already difficult, and the barriers are greater for people with disabilities. This project would help 
alleviate the shortage of affordable housing, and further the goal of the Livability 22202 Action 
Plan of providing “a balanced diversity of housing types, from single family homes to 
townhouses, condominiums and apartments.”  

Melwood is a longstanding member of the Arlington community, and this project will positively 
impact the Aurora Highlands neighborhood, where Melwood has had a presence for several 
years. We are encouraged that the redevelopment of this property will provide affordable 
housing for some of most vulnerable residents, while maintaining a commitment to Melwood’s 
existing on-site workforce development programs and additional services.   

We encourage Arlington County to complete this Special GLUP Study Review in a timely 
manner, and to approve the requested rezoning for the 750 South 23rd Street property.  

We thank you for your consideration of our comments.   

Sincerely, 

 

Kate Bates 
President & CEO 

 



CC: Planning Director Anthony Fusarelli; Margaret Tulloch Rhodes, Plannnig Division; Planning 
Commission; Transportation Commissioner Sohail Husain; Housing Commissioner Margaret 
McGilvray; Disability Advisory Commissioner Doris Ray; Aging Commissioner Audrey Kremer; 
Parks and Recreation Commissioner Shruti Kuppa; Historical Affairs & Landmark Review Board 
Member Omari Davis; Melwood Client Representative Taquanda Dixon; Stacy Meyer, Aurora 
Highlands Civic Association; Tarsi Dunlop, Crystal City Civic Association; Kateri Garcia, 
Arlington Ridge Civic Association.  


